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May 30, 2012
The Honorable Larry Gossett
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Gossett:

This letter transmits an ordinance authorizing the King County Executive to enter into an amendment to the interlocal cooperation agreement (ILA) with the King Conservation District (KCD) to assist the KCD in continuing its important work.

As you know, the recent Cary v. Mason County, et al. Washington Supreme Court decision invalidated the Mason County Conservation District special assessment. It is unclear what, if any impact the Mason County ruling may have on King Conservation District (KCD) assessments. However, given the legal uncertainties, it appears that the KCD’s 2012 assessments should not be spent at this time. The KCD concurs with this approach and has already taken steps to place the 2012 assessments being collected into a separate escrow account.

In response to these circumstances, it is prudent to amend the interlocal agreement between King County and the KCD to address the use and expenditure of assessment funds collected in 2012. At the same time, the Flood District Board of Supervisors has approved a resolution to fund a cooperative watershed management grant program using Flood District revenues in 2012. The attached amendment describes the use and expenditure of 2012 KCD assessment funds taking the action of the Flood District Board of Supervisors into account.
We also need to address unspent funds collected in previous years to ensure continuation of the KCD programs and the regional partnership. Some of these funds are allocated to jurisdictional and water resource inventory area (WRIA) grants under the current ILA. The amendment to the ILA includes a provision calling for KCD, the County, and city jurisdictions to work together over the next three months on a collaborative plan to address allocation of funds collected prior to 2012 that takes all interests into account.
We also need to begin joint discussions with the KCD, Council, and member jurisdictions regarding development of a new system of rates and charges to support core KCD services in 2013 and beyond. The attached ordinance authorizes an amendment to the existing KCD ILA to address these needs, and was developed in consultation with the KCD.
The proposed amendment supports our region’s ability to meet the economic growth and environmental sustainability goals of the King County Strategic Plan. Specifically, continuation of the KCD programs and future revenues contribute to the region’s ability to preserve the important agricultural and resource-based economies in King County. These rural businesses often support underserved populations, bring diversity to our economy and improve the quality of life in our urban areas through availability of local products for Farmers Markets and the restaurant industry. In addition, KCD programs and grants protect water quality; promote the use of sustainable best management practices in both urban and rural areas to improve the condition of the environment; and encourage sustainable and environmentally sound practices for agriculture and forestry. 

Thank you for your consideration of this request.

If you would like more information about this ordinance please feel free to contact Mark Isaacson, Division Director of the Water and Land Resources Division in the Department of Natural Resources and Parks, at 206-296-6587.  

Sincerely,

Dow Constantine
King County Executive
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